
OSSIPEE CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

MARCH 26, 2014 

 

Chairman Ron Adams opened the meeting at 7:00 PM at the Freight House.  

 

Members Present: Ron Adams, Lynn Clarke, Charlotte Fitzpatrick and Bob Pratt 

 

Charlotte Fitzpatrick made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 12, 2014 meeting. 

Bob Pratt seconded the motion and everyone voted in favor.  

 

The financial report for February was discussed.  

Bob Pratt made a motion to pay Eric Masterson $212.00 for his upcoming presentation on birding in New 

Hampshire. This includes his presentation, mileage and a copy of his book. Charlotte Fitzpatrick seconded 

the motion and it carried. 

 

MEMBERSHIP: 

Corey Copp and Jean Hansen are resigning from the Conservation Commission because they are no longer 

residents of Ossipee. Richard Fahy will be approached to see if he is interested in becoming a member. The 

secretary will write a letter to the Selectmen asking them to reappoint Ralph Buchanan and Ron Adams. Bob Pratt 

made a motion to re-elect Ron Adams as Chair and Lynn Clarke as Vice Chair. Charlotte Fitzpatrick seconded the 

motion and everyone voted in favor. Anyone interested in being an alternate or member should contact Pat Jones 

or any member of the commission. 

 

APPLICATIONS: 

 

A. Intents to Cut 

 Roger Reynolds – Granite Road – 260-60 – 6 of 6 acres 

 Robert Short – Old Route 28 – 131-4 – 6 of 34.4 acres 

 Donald Hayford – Rte 16 – 130-10 – 100 of 348 acres 

 Donald Hayford – Rte 16 – 266-10 – 70 of 313 acres 

The Conservation Commission would like to see information about invasive insects go out 

with Intents to cut forms. 

B. State Notices 

Complete Forestry Notification for Carroll County (257-13) and Ossipee Aggregates (266 – 10 

and 130 -10) 

Dredge and Fill Application for New Hampshire Northcoast Corp. The Conservation Commission 

didn’t have any concerns. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 The Lake Host grant application has been submitted for $1500. 

 Lynn Clarke will be in charge of refreshments and Bob Pratt will be early to set up chairs on 

April 10 for the 6:00 Bird Watching Program with Eric Masterson. 

 Sumner Brook Project – A letter was drafted to SPNHF to see if they have any concerns about the 

easement. 

 Ron Adams was thanked for doing a great job on the annual report. 

 A photograph taken by Jean Hansen of the scenic view with the mountains named has been sent 

to Ron Adams as the final piece necessary for the information to be put up in the kiosk. 

 



NEW BUSINESS: 

 The Conservation Commission has no problem with the proposed easement for Emerson Road. 

 A series of meetings are scheduled by DES about Wetland Permitting.  

 Committees need to be set up to work on the solar project, the scenic view, and prioritizing land 

conservation. 

  

Lynn Clarke made a motion to adjourn at 9:00. Bob Pratt seconded the motion and it carried. 

The date of the next meeting is April 23. 

 

Pat Jones, Secretary 

 


